Rodrigo Pacheco, President of Senate

Praça dos Três Poderes

Brasília DF – CEP 70165-900

Brazil

Dear Senator,
I am deeply concerned about Bill 2903/2023, which reforms the Indigenous Peoples Statute (“Estatuto do Índio”) and which could legitimize the “Temporal Landmark thesis”, whereby Indigenous Peoples would only have the right to claim territories that were in their possession when the Federal Constitution was adopted in 1988. Additionally, the bill could lead to an increase in deforestation, land invasions and violence against Indigenous peoples since consolidated demarcation processes could be annulled.

Indigenous peoples in Brazil have suffered systemic human rights violations for centuries, including being expelled from their territories by the Brazilian government and by farmers and landowners. Violent land conflicts killed 176 people in 2022, according to data from the Indigenous Missionary Council (Cimi).

The rights of Indigenous peoples cannot be put at risk. Brazil has international obligations ratified by treaties and the Constitution for protection that must be respected. I therefore ask you to immediately reject this bill.

Sincerely,

